
 

 

Our Ref:  PSH 
 
Thursday 9th March 2023 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
School Closure  
 
Unfortunately, I have had to make the decision to close Oldbury academy on Thursday 9th March 2023 
due to the dangerous conditions as a result of snow fall over night and into the morning. 
 
The safety of students and staff is my first priority, it was clear when I arrived at school at 6:45am 
that the school site and the surrounding roads where treacherous and the weather forecast showed 
no sign of improving. 
 
Staff have been asked to set work via Show My Homework. The mock exams scheduled for today will 
be rearranged and I would ask all year 11 students to use this time to continue to revise for their up-
and-coming summer exams. 
 
I will review the situation overnight and will aim to inform parents and carers as to whether the school 
will be open or not on Friday 10th March by 7:00am in the morning. 
 
Thank you for your understanding and continued support. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
Mr Philip Shackleton 
 
 
 

 


